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From Our President... 

      Volume 23, Issue 3 – January 2023 

 
Happy New Year!  Welcome to 2023 and to the January edition of the ASHE TRIKO 
Valley newsletter.  While we are starting a fresh new year, we find ourselves in the 
middle of the ASHE calendar, which is filling up quickly with some great programs 
and events. 
 
Before providing our next set of plans, I would like to share the success that was our 
holiday party.  ASHE members, along with members from WTS and ACEC, gathered 
on December 9th at deSha’s.  As part of our holiday season celebrations, we also held a 
canned food drive and our group donated more than 100 canned food items plus $70 
in cash to the Hope House in Middletown.  Thank you to all who attended and  

participated.  What a great way to close out 2022! 
 
Coming up, our next General Membership meeting is set for this Tuesday, January 24th at the Original Montgomery 
Inn in Montgomery.  Please join us to learn more about some projects completed around the Tri-State and to cast 
your vote for the Schramm Awards.  In March, for the annual Capital Improvements Program, we will join the 
Southwest Chapter of the Ohio Contractors Association at their dinner meeting.  Please save the date, Tuesday, 
March 14, 2023, at 5:00 pm, for this joint event. 
 
Beyond our typical meeting schedule, the board of directors is also considering tour options.  Please contact Steve 
Mary, our program chair, with any ideas.  Further out in the Spring, we will complete our Adopt-A-Highway 
volunteering duties and we will hold our golf outing fundraiser, plus, the board intends to bring back the Reds game 
social.  More details are to come for each of these events but please reach out to the various committee chairs or to 
the board to offer input or assistance. 
 
The next few months are shaping up to be busy ones.  And so, I continue to thank all of our membership and our 
board of directors on all of the work that it takes to keep the ASHE Triko Valley Section running.  Thank you and 
bring on 2023! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Katie Dillenburger 
Bayer Becker 
 
 
 

 

 
 

ASHE - TRIKO Valley Section 
P.O. Box 257 

Mason, OH 45040 
www.ashe-trikovalley.com 

 

The mission of the American Society of Highway Engineers is to provide a forum for members 
and partners of the highway industry that supports education, innovation, and fellowship; 

promoting a safe and efficient highway system for mobility now and in the future. 
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ASHE-TRIKO VALLEY SECTION 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2022 |   THE ORIGINAL MONTGOMERY INN, MONTGOMERY, OH  
 

On November 15, 2022, the ASHE-Triko Valley Section held the fifth general membership meeting of 2022. However, the meeting was not 
available virtually to membership that could not attend the meeting.  
 
President Katie Dillenburger called the 
meeting to order at 11:46 am, welcoming 
attendees, and leading the Pledge of 
Allegiance. She presented Brian Rhodes 
with the past president pin and announced 
that the 2023 ASHE Conference will be 
held in Atlanta this year from June 7th 
through 11th. Katie reminded members to 
go to ASHE Triko Valley’s Linkedin page 
and follow for important information.  
 
Katie asked for a motion to approve the 
September General Membership Meeting 
minutes. The motion was raised by Todd 
Gadbury and seconded by Brian Rhodes. 
 
For the Secretary’s report, Dan Springer 
had nothing to report. 
 
Eric Kistner presented the treasurer’s report 
(see right). Katie then asked for a motion to 
approve the treasurer’s report. The motion 
was raised by Todd Gadbury and seconded 
by Steve Mary. 
 
Caroline Duffy presented the PIN report. 
 
Over the last forty years, the midterm 
elections have typically seen control of 
Congress turn away from the party of the 
elected President.  While the Democrats 
had control of both the Congressional 
houses before this year’s midterm election, 
this year, the Republicans failed to make as 
many gains as predicted.  The actual 
makeup of the House and Senate have yet 
to be revealed, as key races remain too 
close to call in two Senate contests and 
thirty-three House races as of this writing.  
It is projected that whichever party is the 
majority in both the House and Senate will 
be so by a very narrow margin. 
 

 
 

The American Road & Transportation Builders Association reported that voters in 18 states approved 88 percent of the 380 state and local 
ballot initiatives dedicated to improving infrastructure across the county.  To further emphasize that point, all six House Republicans who ran 
for reelection, after bucking their leadership and voting YES on the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act, won their reelection bids on 
Tuesday. 
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So what does this mean for our transportation industry?  The Bipartisan Infrastructure Law was passed just over a year ago to provide 
monumental funding to fix our nation’s infrastructure.  However, each of the next four years will need an accompanying appropriations bill 
to implement the funding set out in the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law.  This passage of the total $110 billion for roads, bridges, and major 
projects must be authorized yearly, or the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law has no standing.  Please continue to contact your representative, 
especially the newly elected ones, and become an advocate expert for them to rely on when these authorizations come up.  Let’s do our part 
to advocate to the elected officials to keep the funding for our industry on track. 
 

For the Regional Representative report, Brian Rhodes announced that Circle City Chapter in Indiana held its first chapter meeting on October 
12th. He also announced that the Detroit, MI area is currently trying to set up an ASHE chapter. 
 
For Triko Valley Membership, Brian Rhodes announced that there was one new member added (Vernon Stultz of KDG) and one guest (Alex 
McDole of LJB) at the meeting. 
 

Brian Rhodes announced that has begun planning the 2023 golf outing and it will likely be at Glenview, potentially on Thursday, May 11th. 
 

Katie Dillenburger mentioned that the Newsletter went out on November 14th.  
 

For the Student Chapter report, Shawn Mason announced that he will be coordinating with the University of Cincinnati in January 2023. 
 

Steve Mary presented the Program Report and mentioned Schramm award projects will be presented at the January meeting.  In March, we 
are going to do a combined meeting with the Ohio Contractors Association again but this year, we will be joining their evening dinner 
meeting instead of our traditional lunch meeting.  It is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, March 14th.  We will confirm the details and send 
out more information. Steve also asked the membership for any ideas about a future meeting that would involve a project tour. 
 

Katie Dillenburger presented the Scholarship report on Terry Dull’s behalf.  Scholarship recipients were announced in the newsletter.  
Congratulations to Ryan Shoab and Lucia Egula.  We will be accepting applications for next year soon.  More information is to come. 
 

Katie Dillenburger presented the Social Events report on Terry Dull’s behalf.  Our Holiday party is scheduled for Friday, December 9th, from 
4 pm to 7 pm at deSha’s.  We are doing a combined event with WTS and ACEC and we will be running a canned food drive.  Registration 
online is open. 
 

Dan Ficker announced that the next adopt a highway cleanup will be held in March 2023. More information is to come. 
 

Paul Durham announced that the website is currently down, and he is continuing to work to resolve the issues. 
 

Todd Gadbury presented the Schramm Awards report. Our Schramm award winners in the under $5M category, Wayne Madison 
Road/Hamilton Trenton Road, won the Great Lakes Region regional project of the year award.  Information for the 2023 Schramm awards 
was posted in the newsletter.  The entry deadline is December 16th. 
 

Katie Dillenburger introduced Susan Willeke to present on Engineering Ethics. After the presentation, Susan answered questions from the 
members. 
 

Katie Dillenburger asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Steve Mary made a motion to adjourn, and it was seconded by Brian Rhodes. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:58 pm. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
PROGRAM 
Our next General Membership meeting, the Schramm Award project presentations, are coming up on Tuesday, January 24, 2023, at 
11:30 am, at the Original Montgomery Inn.  On Tuesday, March 14, 2023, at 5:00 pm, we will join the Southwest Chapter of the Ohio 
Contractors Association to hear about the annual Capital Improvements Programs.  For future meeting presentations, please contact 
program chair, Steve Mary, with ideas. 

SCHOLARSHIP 
Congratulations to Ryan Shoab and Lucia Egula, recipients of the 2022 ASHE Triko Vally scholarships.  We will be accepting 
applications for next year soon.  Please see our website for more information. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
Again, thanks to those who volunteered back in September for cleaning up the ASHE Adopt-a-Highway site at the I-71SB 
entrance ramp to Ronald Reagan Highway (Route 126).  Be on the lookout for a spring cleanup date in March 2023! 

GOLF OUTING 
The golf committee will soon start planning the 2023 ASHE Triko Valley Section Llyod Wallace Golf Outing.  Please reach out to our 
new committee chair, Brian Rhodes, to offer assistance or to provide feedback so that we can make continue to support and make 
successful this very important event that supports our scholarship fund. 
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ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITIES! 
 

$50/year for newsletter ad 
$150/year for newsletter ad and corporate link 

on the TRIKO website 
 

if interested, contact Katie Dillenburger at 
katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com  

ASHE TRIKO VALLEY MEETING 
General Membership Meeting 

 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24, 2023, 11:30 AM | THE ORIGINAL MONTGOMERY INN 
 

Please join us for our next General Membership meeting.  Presentations will be given for the annual Schramm 
Awards.  Voting by ASHE members only will take place after the presentations are given and awards will be 

presented at the next General Membership meeting in March. 
 

Cost is $30 online or at the door.  Please RSVP whether paying online or at the door. 

 
 

 

HOLIDAY PARTY 
 

On December 9th, members of ASHE, WTS, and ACEC gathered at deSha’s in 
Montgomery for drinks and appetizers to celebrate the holiday season.  

 
As a group, we donated more than 100 canned food items plus $70 in cash.   

 
Thank you to Terry Dull for organizing the event and for delivering our donations to the 

Hope House in Middletown.  And thank you to all for participating! 
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2022 - 2023 Board of Directors 
 

Title Member Company Phone Email 
President Katie Dillenburger Bayer Becker 513-492-9837 katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com 

1st Vice President Terry Dull Neenah Enterprises 513-227-3972 terry.dull@neenahenterprises.com 

2nd Vice President Todd Gadbury Hamilton Co. Engineer’s Office 513-946-8445 todd.gadbury@hamilton-co.org 

Treasurer Eric Kistner Stantec 513-842-8213 eric.kistner@stantec.com 

Secretary Dan Springer LJB  937-259-5192 dspringer@ljbinc.com 

4th Year Director Dan Ficker Palmer Engineering 513-469-1600 dficker@palmernet.com 

3rd Year Director Dan Springer LJB  937-259-5192 dspringer@ljbinc.com 

2nd Year Director Shawn Mason American Structurepoint 513-407-8317 smason@structurepoint.com 

1st Year Director Samantha Barnes Parsons 513-262-7277 samantha.barnes@parsons.com 

Past President Brian Rhodes City of Cincinnati 513-352-3419 brian.rhodes@cincinnati-oh.gov 

Regional Representative Brian Rhodes City of Cincinnati 513-352-3419 brian.rhodes@cincinnati-oh.gov 

 

Committee Chair Person Contact Information 
 
The ASHE TRIKO Valley Board of Directors has several committees to help promote our organization in a variety of ways. Listed 
below, you can find the contact information of the chair person for each committee. If you would like to share an idea or would 
like to volunteer to serve on a committee, please contact the appropriate chair person. The Board thanks you for your continued 
support and dedication to the transportation industry. 

 

 
 
 
 

Committee Chair Person Contact Information 

Schramm Award Todd Gadbury todd.gadbury@hamilton-co.org 

Scholarship Terry Dull terry.dull@neenahenterprises.com 

Program Steve Mary steve.mary@terracon.com 

Social Terry Dull terry.dull@neenahenterprises.com 

Membership Brian Rhodes brian.rhodes@cincinnati-oh.gov 

Student Chapter Shawn Mason smason@structurepoint.com 

Golf Outing Brian Rhodes brian.rhodes@cincinnati-oh.gov 

Newsletter Katie Dillenburger katiedillenburger@bayerbecker.com 

Website Paul Durham paul.durham@stantec.com 

Legislative Review (PIN) Caroline Duffy 143Engineers@gmail.com 

Online Payments/PayPal Eric Kistner eric.kistner@stantec.com 

Community Service Dan Ficker dficker@palmernet.com 
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General Membership 
 

Brad Ackel 
Jamal Adhami 
Eric Adkins 
Frank Aransky 
Travis Baker 
Samantha Barnes 
Eric Beck* 
Amanda Beiting 
Sam Bell 
Bryan Bender 
Gerard Berding 
Steven Bergman 
William Brayshaw* 
Tom Brayshaw 
John Brazina 
Wayne Breitenstein 
Greg Brown 
Matt Brubaker 
Jon Brunot 
Dennis Brunton* 
Kassidy Buschor** 
Steven Butler 
Tara Campbell 
Tammy Campbell 
Josh Carter 
Donald Cash 
Timothy Casto 
Christopher Clemons 
Jim Collins* 
Kyle Compton 
John Crane 
John Davidson 
Blake Dickmann 
Katie Dillenburger 
Mark Dole 
Caroline Duffy* 
Terry Dull 
Paul Durham 
Ben Dusina 
John Elliott 
David Emerick 
Richard Engle 
Joe Espelage 
Jeremy Evans 
William Fair 
Dan Ficker 
Nathan Fischer 

Andy Fluegemann 
Bronson Funke 
Todd Gadbury 
Kendall Gindling** 
Jonathan Girdler 
Jeff Glowka 
Dustin Gohs 
Paul Goodhue 
Paul Gruner 
Tim Guenther 
Robert Hans 
Stan Harris 
Steven Hartke 
Cody Havlin** 
Jeff Heimann 
David Higgins** 
Kelly Hollatz 
Dan Hoying 
Theodore Hubbard* 
Matthew Hyatt** 
Craig Jacob 
Dennis Jennings 
Tracy Jones 
James Jurgensen, II* 
Ross Kendall 
John Kerr  
Eric Kistner 
Jeffrey Koehn 
Steven Korte 
Wess Kroll 
Chris Kunz 
William Lawall 
Robert Lichter 
Craig Litmer 
Matthew Loeffler* 
Austin Long 
Todd Long 
Michael Lorenz 
Steven Main 
Steve Mary* 
Shawn Mason 
Wyatt McDermitt 
Jared McFaddin 
Aubrey Meenach** 
Joe Mellman 
David Meyer 
Stephen Miles 

Douglas Miller 
Aaron Muck* 
Michael Murray 
Gianna Napoletano** 
Jeff Newby 
Seng Tong Ngann** 
Vanessa Nghiem* 
Tom Nicholson* 
Nicholas Okuley 
Paige Parris** 
Ben Pendery 
Nathan Pera 
John Pflum 
Duane Phelps 
Michael Pittinger 
Nepal Prateek 
Steve Proffitt* 
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus 
William Prus 
David Quimby 
Anne Rahall 
Arudi (Raj) Rajagopal 
Etta Reed 
Brian Rhodes* 
Mark Richardson 
Dave Rotella 
Edward Roth 
Doug Royer 
Carl Ruf 
Ali Saleh 
James Samples 
Joseph Schmeltzer 
Dale Schwieterman 
Timothy Schwoeppe 
Nick Selhorst 
Steven Shadix 
Andrew Shahan 
Robert Sheets 
William Shefcik 
Kar Singh 
Stefan Spinosa 
Daniel Springer 
Jacob Stremmel 
Michael Sturdevant 
Luke Stutler 
Vernon Stultz 

L. Beth Sutherland  
CynthiaTaylor 
Michelle Terrell 
Michael Thompson* 
Matthew Tish 
Robert Trenkamp 
Daniel Unger 
Greg Urasek 
Joe Vogel 
Jeff Wallace 
David Westendorf 
Jon Wiley 
Gregory Wilkens* 
Edward Williams 
Shelby Wilson 
Mike Yeager 
Nick Yeretzian 
Steven Young 
Heinrich Zehetmaier* 
Mike Zwick 

 
 *   Past Presidents 
** Student Members 


